
Minutes – Transfer Station Meeting June 29, 2016 

 

Members present: Bob Sirpenski. Deborah Fletcher, Fred Parker, Geoffrey Cooper, Neil Cook 

Guests: Steve Trahan,  

Minutes from the March 30, 2016 Transfer station meeting were read. Neil Cook made a 

motion to accept the minutes as read. Geoffrey Cooper seconded the motion. Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

No citizens were present 

 

Bob Sirpenski informed the Committee Patriot Disposal Company will be increasing their rates 

by 25% due to Rhode Island Resource Recovery raising their prices in November of 2015 and 

April of 2016. Steve reported that our trash is hauled to Preston. Bob Sirpenski will contact 

Patriot to find out why a cost increase in Rhode would affect the V/S Transfer Station. The 

Committee agreed by consensus to sign the agreement that Patriot presented to the Transfer 

Station. 

DWT of North Franklin has been inquiring about obtaining the metal recycling business. Bob 

Sirpenski will contact Ian Gill at DWT and discuss their rates and process. If they are favorable 

compared to our current rates, The Transfer Station would switch. Steve Trahan reported that 

the service from our current vendor has become slow. 

Bob Sirpenski presented the 2016-17 budget. Neil Cook made a motion to accept the budget 

and Fred Parker seconded the motion. Motion to accept the budget passed unanimously. 

 

 Geoffrey Cooper made a motion to adjourn. Debbie Fletcher seconded the motion. Motion 

carried unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:17 pm 

Submitted by: Bob Sirpenski 

 

___________________________ 

Robert Sirpenski, First Selectman 

 


